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Troop 243 Outings & Activities September starts off with a meeting during which we explore leadership then transition into the final part of SCUBA Certification.  Our Troop leadership training follows on the heels of SCUBA with work on the fire merit badge and our annual open house camp out for WEBELOS 1s and 2s.  We wrap up with discussions about back packing and the normal leadership meetings at the end of the month.   
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
September 4th, 7:00 PM  – Troop Meeting – Leadership and open house preparations.  Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels.

September 11th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting used to prepare for Open House and examine Space Exploration.
September 18th, 7:00 PM – Troop 243 Open House.  Service Patrol is Phantom

September 25th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Back packing. Service Patrol is Tiki
Special Award for Jacob Feeney – Jacob Feeney did something last October that garnered him national BSA attention.  During Troop 243’s 44th anniversary Court of Honor on August 25th, Mac Barr attended the meeting as the official representative of the Lincoln Heritage Council.  The Award that LHC submitted and Jacob was given is a Meritorious Action Award called the Medal of Merit.  Mr. Barr told us that this award is a hard one to earn.  Mr. Barr has been around Troop 243 a long time and this is the first award of its type that he has seen given to any scout from Troop 243.  Jacob received a standing ovation from our troop which we hope in some small way tells him how proud his entire troop is of him.  Rather than try to tell you what Jacob did, I am going to give you the description in the words of the person he helped.  

[image: image4.jpg]It was the afternoon of October 3, 2012. | was just about to finish raking our front yard. | was
carrying a big plastic bag of leaves across the yard when my foot slipped into the dip between
the sidewalk and the grass, my ankle turned and down | went. | landed face down on the
sidewalk. My cheek hit the concrete, my glasses cut the flesh above my eye and my hand felt
crushed. Surprised that | was still conscious, | lay there with blood running down my face.

My neighbor's brother ran over and asked if | was hurt. | answered "yes," and he said he
would go get someone to help me. Out comes my neighbor's 12 year old boy. "Oh great," |
thought, “a boy is here to help me." | had often waved and said hi to him, but didn't even know
his name. Jacob asked if | was hurt and then ran back into the house to get a first aid kit. *Don't
worry, he said, “my mom is a nurse and | am a Boy Scout."

I'asked Jacob to call my husband at work and tell him to come horme. Jacob did so willingly.
Then he got busy with his first aid kit. He put gauze across my forehead to absorb the blood. My
pinkie finger was pointed out and we thought it was broken. Jacob fashioned a splint out of some
wire mesh from the kit and stabilized my finger.

Aneighbor, a few minutes later drove by, stopped and determined that an ambulance should
be called. Meanwhile, my husband arrived and by then a group of neighbors gathered. When the
EMT arrived he enlisted Jacob's help in checking me out, rolling me over and getting me on the
transfer board. Jacob stayed right beside me the whole time and was genuinely concemned about
my welfare.

Jacob definitely deserves a merit award for his actions. The EMT and the hospital staff both
commented on how lucky | was to have had Jacob there. | could have easily laid there for a long
time. Jacob was certainly my Boy Scout hero on October 3, 2012
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Anniversary Court of Honor – In August we celebrated 19 Rank Advancements and 84 Merit badge awards.  These included 4 Scouts, 1 Tenderfoot, 2 Second Class, 4 First Class, 2 Stars, 3 Lifes and 3 Eagles.  Our 3 new Eagles are Matthew Roth, Cullen Bilyeu and HN Lamb so please be on the look out for their Eagle Court of Honors and come out to congratulate them.  In addition, we swore in a new scout leadership group including Garrett Groves as the Senior Patrol Leader with ASPLs Drake Hovsepian and Travis Franklin.   As mentioned above, Jacob Feeney received the Medal of Merit award.  In addition, Troop 243’s Distinguished Scout award was awarded to Matthew Moermond.  Matthew is an Eagle Scout who has earned a number of  “optional” awards and has remained active with the troop mentoring younger scouts.  Currently he is the President of Venture Crew 243.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – The Patrol Leader Council meeting scheduled for September will be held on September 29th at 4:00 at St. Barnabas.  Adult leaders will meet August September 30th at 7:00 for the ASM meeting and 8:00 for the committee meeting, in the St. Barnabas annex.  Every one is invited to all of our meetings.






















Above to the left Jacob receives his award from Scoutmaster Todd Early.  On the left, Mac Barr, presented the medal on behalf of Lincoln Heritage Council and the Boy Scouts of America.  Above on the right, Garrett Groves is sworn in as Senior Patrol Leader.








